

106 Outlet Pointe Blvd. Columbia, SC 29210 (803) 750-9561 scpress.org

2020 - 2021 Officers President

Sue Detar Daniel Island News

Vice President, Weeklies

Charles Swenson Coastal Observer Pawleys Island

Vice President, Dailies

Don Kausler Jr.

Morning News

Florence

Treasurer

Richard Whiting
Index-Journal
Greenwood

Immediate Past President

P.J. Browning The Post and courier

Executive Committee

Nathaniel Abraham Jr.
Carolina Panorama

Rhonda Overbey Aiken Standard

> Kevin Drake Herald-Journal Spartanburg

Mike Mischner Camden Media Co.

Katie Murphy Bluffton Today Jasper County Sun Times

> Brian Tolley The State The Island Packet The Beaufort Gazette

Staff

WILLIAM C. ROGERS Executive Director

JEN B. MADDEN Assistant Director

RANDALL L. SAVELY Director of Operations

Aug. 25, 2020

To: House Equitable Justice System and Law Enforcement Reform Committee

From: South Carolina Press Association

Subject: Police Body Cameras

Dear Subcommittee Members:

Thank you for your service in discussion of police reform in South Carolina.

You face many issues, but it is the position of the SCPA that one of the most important ones is the expeditious opening up to public view police body cameras videos when violence is involved.

Access to body cameras is a provision that the Press Association has advocated for several years... and we have lost. The law enforcement lobby has claimed it would bring about invasion of privacy problems, and they were successful in having body cam videos exempted entirely from the FOIA.

In light of the current outrage at police misconduct, SCPA Attorney Taylor Smith has drafted language removing the body cam exemption from the FOIA. It is attached.

We also want any proposed legislation to include the requirement that police wear and activate the cameras when confronting citizens.

It is our position that the only reason the public knows about the George Floyd murder is because of a citizen video. And we only knew of the shooting death of Walter Scott in North Charleston because of a citizen video. The list of similar cases is long.

In the interest of police transparency, we advocate that the law must change.

We ask you to include the attached wording in your recommendations.

Thank you. Please contact me or Mr. Smith if you have questions.

William C. Rogers
Executive Director
S.C. Press Association/S.C. Newspaper Network